WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council, the City's Leadership team and staff are saddened to learn of the passing of Connie Mesih on Tuesday, August 31, 2021.

AND WHEREAS Connie joined the City in 1986 with the Building Department as a Clerk Typist. She subsequently worked in various positions in the Corporate Services Department including 12 years as the Manager of Revenue & Taxation;

AND WHEREAS in 2015 Connie became the City's Director of Revenue and Material Management in the Corporate Services Department. She was a well respected leader in Ontario for property assessment and taxation and provided her expertise to the Association of Municipalities of Ontario, MPAC and various municipal associations;

AND WHEREAS Connie had an outstanding career at the City of Mississauga for over 35 years. She was an exceptional leader, leaving a positive legacy with the City and all who worked with her. She was passionate about her work, her team and the community she served;

AND WHEREAS Connie will be remembered for the love she had for her family, her smile, sense of humour and compassion for others, as well as her vast knowledge and professionalism;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT sincere condolences be extended to her husband John, her daughters Jena and Danielle and her extended family members from the Mayor, Members of Council and all staff at the City of Mississauga.